Cavan Local Community Development Committee 

Minutes of Meeting held on 26 July 2016 at 2pm in the Council Chamber
Present:  Tommy Ryan (Chief Executive), Cllr Paddy O’Reilly (Elected Member), Cllr Clifford Kelly (Elected Member), Cllr Paddy McDonald (Elected Member), John Kearney (Cavan Monaghan ETB), Jerry Fitzpatrick (Community & Voluntary Interests), Olive Hannigan (Social Inclusion Interests), Fintan McCabe (Environmental Interests), Ada Vance (Women’s Issues), Gerry McDonagh (Cootehill Chamber of Commerce)

Apologies: Marcella Rudden (Acting Head of Local Enterprise Office), Mary Rose Smith (H.S.E.), Jim Maguire (Breffni Integrated Ltd), Ashling Tobin (Youth Issues), 
In attendance: Eoin Doyle (Cavan County Council), John Donohoe (Chief Officer), Emer Coveney (Cavan County Council), Marianne McDermott (Cavan County Council), Brendan Reilly (Breffni Integrated Ltd.), Jane Crudden (Cavan County Council),Gerry Lowry (TUSLA).
Tommy Ryan opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. He welcomed new representatives Gerry McDonagh from Cootehill Chamber of Commerce, Carmel Denning from Department of Social Protection and John Hancock from the Disability Sector who had given apologies for the meeting. He welcomed Gerry Lowry from Tusla. The Chair, on behalf of the LCDC offered his congratulations to John Kearney on his new position as Acting CEO of CMETB. 
1. Minutes from meeting 30th May 2016
John Donohoe clarified a point on the May minutes. It was the SEUPB Peace Steering Committee meeting that took place on 12th July. This was amended in the minutes.

Cllr Clifford Kelly proposed the minutes from the previous meeting and Olive Hannigan seconded them. 

2. Matters Arising 
Tommy Ryan said that the Local Government Management Agency advised the LCDC to authorise the Chair to sign on behalf of the committee. He said that a resolution was needed to allow for this, which would be retrospective in the case of the LEADER contract. 
This resolution was proposed by Councillor Clifford Kelly and seconded by Fintan McCabe.

Resolution:  “The LCDC agrees that the Chair has the authority to sign contracts on behalf of the committee, restrospectively for LEADER”

3. Presentation by TUSLA
Gerry Lowry of TUSLA, the Child and Family Agency, gave a presentation on services. TUSLA was set up in 2013 and was an amalgamation of social work, family support and education and welfare services. They are also responsible for domestic, sexual and gender based violence services, delivered by Tearmann in this area. The Cavan Monaghan area has been seen as under-resourced and under a new Resource Allocated Model it has received an increase in funding and staff numbers increased by 10 this year. Their premises are based at St Davnet’s Hospital in Monaghan, Drumalee in Cavan and the Wellbeing Centre in Castleblayney. A new co-ordinator for the Cavan Monaghan CYPSC Committee will commence in September. Mandatory reporting is coming in 2017 which will place an obligation on services to report and assist. This will apply to a defined list of services (GPs, teachers etc). The defence of reasonable chastisement will be removed.

Emer Coveney asked if any support would be provided to organisations required to produce safeguarding statements. Gerry Lowry said that this would probably be provided at national level. 
Tommy Ryan said that the LCDC is a whole of government approach to social, cultural and community development. He asked if the CYPSC is a parallel structure. Gerry Lowry said that the focus is on children and families, and that CYPSC could work in other areas such as a parenting strategy. There is currently no proposal for the CYPSC to be represented on the LCDC.

Tommy Ryan thanked Gerry Lowry for his presentation. 

4. SICAP
John Donohoe outlined points from the Pobal technical review. The majority of the indicators have hit their target for the mid year review. For some indicators where there has been low or no activity there will be action on these in the second half of the year. 
Tommy Ryan spoke about meeting Pobal recently to discuss the management of SICAP under the LCDC. As a committee the LCDC are responsible for spending. The contract is carried out by Breffni Integrated Ltd. 

Action: Tommy Ryan suggested looking in detail at a smaller number of targets at each meeting. Looking at some targets headings that are challenging and where corrective action is needed. 

Cllr Paddy Reilly asked if there is an employment facility for people with disabilities. 

The Cavan Monaghan Employability Scheme in Bridge Street, Cavan was suggested. 

Carmel Denning spoke about the wage subsidy scheme run for people with reduced capacity. If an employer takes somebody on with reduced capacity the wage is subsidised. DSP will be briefing employers in September about this scheme. Once this scheme is established for people with less than 80% capacity the hours will be a minimum of 21 and a maximum of 39.

Olive Hannigan spoke about the job shadow project in Drumlin House. Students go on work experience once a week. 

Action: It was agreed for the next meeting that Brendan Reilly will examine how to promote the scheme in SICAP.  

Action: John Kearney will provide data on the programme run with the National Learning Network. 
Action: Carmel Denning to get further information on the scheme and to look at the working hours required. 

Action: Emer Coveney to liaise with Brendan Reilly, John Kearney, Carmel Denning, LEO and Chambers. 

Tommy Ryan spoke and said that we are proceeding well with the SICAP programme and that he is satisfied that we will reach the other targets in the second half of the year. 

It was unanimously agreed to approve the mid year report. 

5. LEADER Update and Report from LEADER Subgroup
The contract was signed on Friday 8th July. The operating rules have been circulated. Brendan Reilly highlighted that this version of the operating rules is not final as further circulars will be issued by the Department which will override what is written in the operating rules from the date of the circular.

A note was circulated on the evaluation committee and minutes from the previous Leader subgroup meeting. The membership of the committee is based on the themes under the Leader Programme. There will be seven members;

1. Local Authority Official

2. Tourism Officer

3. LEO 

4. Teagasc/Ballyhaise College

5. Social Inclusion rep. PPN

6. Community rep. PPN

7. Business Interests
Under the new Leader programme, each evaluation committee member must score each project separately. A discussion took place on the selection process. The Chair and the Chief Officer of the LCDC will interview/ meet with Teagasc/ Ballyhaise College representative and the business representative with a focus on capacity and previous experience of the Leader programme. 
In respect of the PPN representatives it was recommended that the PPN are asked to put names forward with experience and that it would be a selection process rather than an election process by the PPN.   

Expertise will be brought in for appropriate themes; environment, heritage, broadband and biodiversity. 

Tommy Ryan spoke about the evaluation committee. It is similar to the last time. It has to be independent of the LCDC. Recommendations on projects will come from the evaluation committee but the final decision on any project can only be made by the LCDC. 

Action: John Donohoe to check with the Department if people can be removed from the evaluation committee for poor attendance or under performance.  
Jerry Fitzpatrick proposed the evaluation committee and Gerry McDonagh seconded it. 

Jerry Fitzpatrick referred to the previous subgroup minutes and the animation budget. He asked whether the animation budget could be increased if article 48 check costs were lower than expected. 

John Donohoe explained that feasibility studies can still happen this time but will come from programme costs directly. The difference is that they are not 100% funded this time. Any savings made under article 48 checks will go back into the programme but this can’t be calculated in advance. The article 48 checks will be undertaken by an independent company under a national framework agreement. 
New projects should be coming before the evaluation committee in the New Year. 

The Leader Subgroup will have a role also. It was agreed that the Leader subgroup will continue to meet for the next 12 months, at least. 
Brendan Reilly informed the group that an Expression of Interest form must be completed by each group before their application and the Expression of Interest form must be approved by the LCDC. The LCDC approved the Expression of Interest form and it was agreed that the Programme Implementer (Breffni Integrated) could issue the expression of interest form. These are to be completed from the 1st August 2016. There is no closing date. Closing dates, fixed calls and rolling calls will be set at a later date. 

Action: Fintan McCabe suggested inviting Seamus Boland from the National Rural Network to make a presentation at one of the LCDC meetings.  This was agreed. 
6.  PEACE Update
Jane Crudden spoke and said that the plan has passed stage one. The business plan and action plan are being drafted now. A meeting was held with SEUPB on Friday 22nd July 2016. Because of Brexit they are now keen to issue the Letter Of Offer earlier and commence the programme in January 2017. The programme will definitely run until 2018 with a review date then. It would be imperative to deliver as much as possible up until the end of 2018. 
Action: A date to be agreed for the Peace IV Action Plan subgroup meeting. 

The action plan will be brought to the next meeting for LCDC approval.

It was agreed that if necessary an email could be sent to members if an urgent decision was required for the Peace programme. 

7. LECP Update

John Donohoe distributed a copy of the Cavan LECP newsletter template. This is a way of advertising to the wider public what the LECP is and the work being completed under it. Members are to revert to The Chief Officer with any feedback on this.   

Action: It was suggested to give an overview of the LCDC in the newsletter. 
The implementation plan is being updated every 6 months tracking the progress on the community actions with each lead partner.
The launch of the LECP will take place on Friday 23rd September by Minister Heather Humphries. No time has been agreed yet.    

8. Equality Group

John Donohoe spoke about the equality group. They have had their initial meeting. This was well attended. It was agreed to review all of the actions in the implementation plan under the nine equality grounds. At the meeting it was recommended to have a representative from St. Vincent De Paul.
Cllr Clifford Kelly proposed this and Cllr Paddy Mc Donald seconded it. 

9. Date and time for next meeting

The next meeting was organised for Friday 9th September at 2pm. 

10.  A.O.B. 

Action: It was suggested to have a presentation from the Volunteering Service at the next meeting. 
Action: The Chief Officer is to compile a list of subcommittees and members and circulate at the next meeting. 
Signed: _________________        Date:     _____________________

              Chairman                                               
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